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Office of the Chancellor 
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P.O. Box 7150
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Fax: 719-262-3656
MEMORANDUM
TO:

UCCS Faculty and Staff

FROM:
Pam Shockley-Zalabak


Chancellor
DATE:
August 26, 2008
RE:

Education Assistance Pilot Program for Immediate Family Members
_______________________________________________________________ SUBJECT  \* MERGEFORMAT 
I am pleased to announce that UCCS is now offering an education assistance program for immediate family members of UCCS employees.  The benefits under this program are available beginning with the 2008 fall semester.  

This program will provide limited tuition assistance to an immediate family member (or dependent child, same gender domestic partner (SGDP), or spouse) of a UCCS employee who has been employed for a minimum of one (1) year as a permanent employee.  The benefit is only available for undergraduate, for-credit coursework taken at UCCS.  The benefit for certain immediate family members may be taxable to employees as required by IRS regulations. This benefit is only available to employees who are not using the tuition assistance for their individual academic growth, i.e. this pilot program allows eligible employees to award this benefit to an immediate family member if the employee is not using the credit hours available for personal use in the existing program.
An Immediate Family Member is entitled to a waiver of tuition only for nine (9) credit hours per academic year but is limited in that no more than six (6) credit hours may be taken by one individual in one semester.  This benefit is reduced on a pro-rated basis for part-time employees.  To be eligible for tuition assistance, an Immediate Family Member must otherwise:

i. Meet the UCCS admission requirements,

ii. Qualify as an in-state resident,
iii. Be enrolled in undergraduate, for-credit coursework taken at the UCCS (this campus only) provided that enrollment is on a space available basis (and would not take away a seat from a tuition paying student), and
iv. Pay all other applicable student fees and educational costs.
This additional benefit has been authorized only for UCCS by President Benson on a pilot basis for the academic years 2008-2009 and 2009-2010.  After the conclusion of the Fall 2009 semester, I will work with President Benson to determine if the program has proven to be cost-beneficial to continue at UCCS and possibly extend throughout the University system.  

I am excited to provide this additional benefit to our employees as indication of the value we place on your continued service and in recognition of the importance in furthering education of members of your family.  To apply for this benefit or understand more about the program requirements, the procedures and forms can be accessed at the campus office of human resources in Cragmor Hall.
